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Shadex

INDUSTRIES PTY LTD

SYDNEY GOLD COAST
Tel: (07) 5574 5911
Mob: 0418 383 443

“SHADEAWAY 2000”

Retractable Shade System now
features stainless steel and poly
carbonate components to prevent
premature rusting. A standard run
of 7 independently operated
sections (one per rink) can be
extended or retracted with ease in
a few minutes. FROM $3800+GST

Professionally Designed for Bowls Clubs

“FLIPTOP” 3

Featuring long and short
sides which can be
reversed to maximise
shade or reduce shading }

onthegreens. $730
FROM $710+GST

“SUNCHASER”

Retractable. This innovative
shade unit is available in three
versions. Double sided, single
sided or a single sided
retractable with short fold away
rear canopy. Price $960+GST

'." -
“RIVIERA”

A non retractable version of the double sided
SUNCHASER., Waterproof fabric. $710+GST

qu more informa_tion fill out -Club Naithe:
this form and mail or faxto: ' —_—— p—
Shadex Industries Address: Post Code:

13 Export Dr Ernest Q 4214
Fax: (07) 5574 5922 Contact: | Telephone: ()
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The "Queen” Specialist
(02) 9476 4222

SALES — SPARES — SERVICE

+ New "Queens” * Grooming Reels

* Reconditioned Queens * Bottom Blades

* Exchange Queens * Brooms

* Queens Rebuilt * Cutting Cylinder & Bottom

+ 16 Blade Cutting Cylinder Blade Sharpening
Peter Hartshorn
FACTORY: (02) 9476 4222

Unit 3, 31-37 Salisbury Road Postal Address:

Hornsby NSW 2077 22 Cowan Road,
Mt Colah 2079

SIVIOOTH ROLL

A SMOOTH REVOLUTION IN

5" BOWLING GREEN ROLLERS

* Feather touch direction

control. e o -~
» Engine reliability of and:sump. pamp
Henga « Padded seat.

* No directional belts
(chain driven).

* Locally manufactured &
serviced.

* Engineered to last -
all sealed bearings.

= No slip due to moisture.

»« Heavier unit/cast iron
clutches & pulleys.

= Safety cut-out switch.
+ Weight 220 kg.

* For further information
contact Peter Hartshorn
(02) 9476 4222.

(02) 9476 4222

FACTORY:
N.S.W. I ’ (02) 9476 4222
DISTRIBUTOR M OWS H A R FAX: (02) 9476 5985




President’s Report by Wade Turner

It is with much sadness that | present my last President’s report. | am resigning the
President's position of the NSWBGA due to personal issues.

I would like to thank those who have assisted and guided me through my term as
President. A special mention must be made to Tony Apthorpe and Simon Cooper.
Thank you.

Moving on, our Association cannot prosper without a hard working executive. To this |
thank all who have given of their time and effort to do this.

I would like to thank John Flaherty for his outstanding efforts in both the secretary and editors role. Well done
John.

| would like to thank Mark McDonnell for his time and effort in the role of Treasurer and then Brent McCristal for
taking this role on after Mark's resignation. Also | would like to thank Andy Rodger for his role in memberships
and Michael Woods in offering his expertise in maintaining and updating our website. To all other executives
thank you.

Once again the State Championship week was held at Port City Bowling Club in May 2013. My congratulations
to the winners and runners up, and to the rest of us we will have to wait until 2015 for redemption.

The Legends day was held at Soldiers Point Bowling Club in July 2012 and was well supported, and the result
was the one we wanted. Victory to the Turf Craftsmen!!

Thank you to Shannon White our unflappable Bowls Co-ordinator for the organisation and running of these
events.

The NSW Bowling Conference once again has been well supported. | am sure everyone will find the technical
component and then networking with sponsors, fellow greenkeepers from the city, country and interstate very
beneficial to themselves and their organisations.

To the sponsors who have supported our conference, thank you. Without your valued support these events
would not occur. A big thank you must also go to the Conference organising committee for their efforts in
organising the conference. | would like to thank Living Turf, Maxwell & Kemp and Turfcare (NSW) for their
valued support of our industry awards. This is greatly appreciated and valued by all who have been successful
in gaining recognition.

I would also like to thank all our magazine sponsors whose support is greatly appreciated by all our members.
The last 12 months have been very busy behind the scenes. | would like to congratulate John Flaherty on
receiving the Living Turf Greenkeeper of the Year 2012. Well done John.

There has been untiring efforts by our representatives on the National Education Committee in getting what
industry wants in the National Turf Curriculum.

There has been the upheaval in the Turf Industry with the alleged use of unregistered turf products. It is in
everyone’s interest to get their own house in order. | am sure that after the conference everybody will be more
aware of what their own and clubs responsibilities are.

| would like to take this opportunity to offer our thoughts to any member who may have lost a loved one during
the year.

NSWBGA is hosting Federation Week in 2014. Canberra has been selected as the venue and early May as the
time. | encourage everyone who hasn't been to our nation's capital come along and enjoy the wonderful
hospitality, sights and of course bowling greens.

Lastly, | would like to remind you, this is your Association, please support us, have your say and encourage
fellow greenkeepers to come along.

Wade Turner
President



HYDROCORIE

TURF AERATION SPECIALISTS
SERVICES INCLUDE ;

@ We have Toro Hydrojects for aeration, improved water infiltration and
compaction relief with minimal disturbance of your playing surface.

@ We have Verti - Drains for deep tine aeration with either solid (8 to
19mm x 300mm) or hollow tines (16 to 19mm x 250mm).

@

We have Coremasters for 5/8”, 1/2”, 3/8” and Mini Tine coring.

A tractor mounted scarifier with catcher.

@ ©

Turf shaving.

©)

Walk behind topdressing unit.

©)

The SHATTER MASTER or VIBRA MASTER are available for sub-
surface aeration and drainage.

Richard has had 9 years experience as a golf course Superintendent and has been in the
turf industry for 22 years. He will provide a professional quality service at a competitive
price.

For all turf renovation needs;
Contact Richard Booth
P.O. Box 125
Hawks Nest, N.S.W. 2324
Mobile: (0427) 475 049
Home: (02) 49 970 647




Secretary’s Report by John Flaherty

Well with a very successful State Championship week done and dusted for another year, our sights are now
turned towards the State Conference to be held at the Newcastle Harness Racing Club on the 17th & 18th
June.

We have managed to attract some high quality speakers for this year's conference and | am sure for those
attending you will find it very informative.

| would like to thank all of the sponsors who continue to support our Association, whether it be advertising in
our magazine, supporting the conference or industry awards it is very much appreciated.

After Adelaide turned on such a great Federation in 2011, the NSWBGA is very happy to announce the ACT as
the venue for the 2014 Federation week, the dates are yet to be finalised but early May is the most likely. It's a
great chance to catch up with the other states and we look forward to another great week in 2014.

| would like to thank all of the Executive and Committee for their support over the last 12 months, it isn't an
easy job keeping up to date with everything going on within our industry so to have people willing to put in their
time and effort and have a go makes life a lot easier.

As most of you are aware Wade Turner has unfortunately resigned as our President. Wade leaves his role with
the Association in great order; his professional approach to everything he does encourages all of us to strive to
achieve the best possible results for our Association. We thank Wade for his efforts and wish him well. We look
forward to him helping with the organisation of Federation Week!! (We're not letting him off that easy).

Our magazine is in great shape, we have had some very informative articles of late and any contribution for
ideas is very much appreciated.

I would finally like to thank my wife Lauren for all of her assistance in helping with getting the magazine to print
every edition and on time!

Suppliers of quality Turf Care products
\\’ to the Sports Turf Industries

EVERR1S ¢ LORATI TURI"I(‘ARE

P on o )

Shane Summerhayes 0425 280 300

Formerly known as

Exclusive distributors of the world

renowned Floratine Products Group  ‘Andy Stankovic 0425 280 301
9 Jan Kenney 0425 280 302

Jono McPhillips 0425 280 303

Sports Turf Line Marking OXY'RUSh Chris White 0425 280 304

i soil stimulant
Equipment S Paul Lierse 0425 280 305
Simon Cooper : 0425 280 306

www;turfcarensw;com;au Phone: 02 9684 6611 Fax: 02 9684 6633 turfcare@bigpond;com;au
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AUSTRALIA PARTNERING PROFESSIONAL TURF MANAGERS "\\A Vil 7

Turf BioSolutions and Living Turf are joining forces to deliver Premium Biological Inputs
. in an easy to implement monthly program which consistently delivers results
’ and helps to reduce the need for heavy pesticide use!
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is the time to switch to the §
Autumn Winter _
SOIL PROGRAM ¢ B '

®
7 4L/Ha b|ozqe B=cub
ri' ' 1 Biozyme' B-sub gives you the benefit of supreme beneficial

!

PREMIUM SOIL HEALTH PROGRAM

fungi and bacteria cohabiting around the root zone and
actively crowding out pathogens.

TS LIOACTIVATE®

1 ‘Bio Activate® plays an important role towards root growth

' and development which assists the turf to overcome any
root losses and stresses due to the impact of soil borne
organisms.

| APPLY MONTHLY i ENDURN ‘-,Jm

Endura® Phos increases the plants own self-defence

SIMPLY APPLIED IN_ mechanisms and works systemically throughout the
turfgrass from root to tip and vice versa.
ONE TANK MIX

HUMIC 80

Humic80" with its high concentration of humic acid
(organic Carbon and Oxygen), to help increase water
holding capacity, CEC, nutrient uptake and root mass, is a
critical component to the success of the soil health
program.

Take that first step towards a long-term Biologically
based soil program and use reduced risk inputs!

Contact your Living Turf Representative for further details on:

L |Vl NG TURF T: (02) 8594 6000 | E: service@livingturf.com | W: www.livingturf.com

PARTNERING PROFESSIONAL TURF MANAGERS Products manufactured by: JH Biotech, INC. PO Box 3538, Ventura CA 92006, USA
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2013 Pairs winners Adam Troth and Luke Wade 2013 Pairs Runners-Up Daniel Ryan and Paul Webb

Uquid Tl.rfgm-.:!i Plont Condifioners

Awaiable excdusively from Globe Australio [02) BF13 5555




ON THE GRASS with Matt Keough

Here we are, right in the middle of winter now,
paint brush in hand, looking at those wet
greens getting flogged and waiting for the
westerly's in August to dry them back.

Straight from the silly comments fill, Mad Mark
had one of his lovely lady bowlers come up to
him on a Sunday morning and ask which
direction play would be today, to which he
replied north south, her informed response was
“Oh good, the greens are quicker that way,
which why is north south again?” no wonder
we drink. Seriously!

Has anyone else out there got a government
grant lately? | have been on the lucky end of a
few grants over the years; some of them have
been fairly easy to obtain others we have had
to jump through hoops to get. The most
important factor in any of them has been
engaging the Local state or Federal Member of
Parliament. Get them on board and the
wheels tend to be greased a bit easier.

The most recent grant | have been involved in
was this year. We gained a grant from the
Community Development Grants, this is a
direct grant from the local member to
community based organisations to get stuff
built.

Things that come into it are resurfacing greens,
erection of shades, lighting toilets and amenity
blokes. This grant is on offer every year. We
are using it to lay some pathways and erect
shades around all greens.

The process for this grant is fairly simple, it's
done all online and you need to engage the
local state member, give them a brief outline of
the benefits of the project for the greater
community, more buttering of the state
member, get together some well priced quotes
and then finally offer the local state member a
free meal and some well priced drinks or as we
did the Patron of the club.

Unlike the Department of Sport and Rec
grants, where you need to fund half the project
yourself, you can use the money to fully fund
your project.

It is worth the hassle of getting involved for
these grants, they are going to give the money
to someone. Why not get your club to check it
out? They even have websites set up to make
it easier to find them. The Federal
Government site is grants.myregion.gov.au;
you can go through this site to search available
grants for NSW then there is the old
Department of Sport and Rec grants that are
open year from their website. Email me at
feematt@iprimus.com.au or call me on
0411301570 for a chat.

Handmade in Auvatralia, our Bowis Club
Wind=ock: are mads from hard wearing ripstop nylon

Up to four colour choices per aock!

www, corporate windwerks com.au

Claim your turf & boost your game with Windwerks
custom made windsocks in your club colours

fabric with & UV inhibitor & supphad with hasvy duty awnel

ph 02 6677 9333 fax 02 6526 2107 sales@windwerks com.au
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Bowls Report by Shannon White

With Federation spots on the line for 2014 we had much improved numbers
at our annual Greenkeeper Championship week held at Port City Bowling
Club from the 20th- 25th of May.

The singles was first up this year with 39 players in the field with some tough
match ups early that saw last year's finalists Jason Aursich and Brent
Norman both bow out. The quarter finals saw some cracking games with new
comer Daniel Farrell def Luke Wade, Ray Cooper def Brian Anderson, Peter
Watts def Garry Witte and Shannon White def Mark Bateman.

Semi finals saw Ray's experience rising to the top defeating Daniel with some quick draw draw shots.
The other semi saw Wattsy up against Shannon with a tit for tat battle seeing Shannon come out on
top. The final was played in dismal conditions on the Thursday with the players coming off for rain
delays throughout the game. Shannon finally got the better of Ray winning the final 31-19.

The pairs event is always a sort after title and again saw last year’s finalists bowing out in the first
round. Quarter finals saw a tough late night battle with Kevin Bowcock/Brian Anderson def Nick
Hancott/Dennis Boxcell in a close one. Luke Wade/Adam Troth won well over Jason Aurisch/Marty
Gosper despite dropping an 8, John Baker/Ray Cooper snuck past Tony Morgan/Patrick Nichols and
Daniel Ryan/Paul Webb def locals Nigel Perry/Jason Stout.

With dark clouds moving in on the Wednesday afternoon and Thursday looking very bleak we
managed to get the Semi finals in with plenty of rain interruptions with both games coming down to
the last end with Wade/Troth def Bowcock/Anderson and first timers Ryan/Webb def Baker/Cooper.

- New Everris Turf

- Distributor in NSW —
Turfcare NSW

R0 Bt el
02 9684 6611 TUREFCARE

www, turf carens wi.com.au A i
Shwvaferwi  Prahat Iportemasier’ Slermblen’ Gresnmasber” Hydolle'
aT Wi [, ™
B Advanced slow B Quick refeass giees B Cost effedtive fedilizer B Controlled rdease B Gresnmasber Liguid - B Wetting agent —
release Nitmgen and immediste response treaknent for lange fertilizer liquid Ferilzer grnular & liquid
Petassium B Controlled nurient er=as of furf B Prevenisleaching ™ Gresnmaster Pro-Lite - Tarms
B Even spread ot low delivery sustsins growth @ Thelax enhsnees B Long-lasting eHect mida-granular fertiimer B Aidsinfitration and
spplication raes for 2-3 momths nutrent uptake up 1o 5 months B Gresnmaster Topdress T drinage for desper
B Grnuksbregkdown @ Highquality blendina ™ Low sconchrisk Zzofite dressing StrOnger moks
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I
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The final of the pairs was also plagued by rain with the game taking some 6 hours to play.
This was also a nail biter which saw Ryan/Webb needing three on the last end and just missing which
saw Luke Wade and Adam Troth crowned this year's winners.

| would like thank Port City Bowling Club and their staff especially Nigel and Charlie who should be
commended on the job they do for the club which helps make the week such a success.

To all the members who helped with the everyday running of the week organising lunches and
umpires your support is very much appreciated.

Finally thank you to all the Greenies who supported the week, it's great to see such great support and
| look forward to catching up with you all at Legends Day. If you are yet to notify me of your availability
please do so ASAP.

Thanks again

Shannon White
0404 812 748

PJC Sportsturf supply productsincluding;
P J C p pPply p g

Sportsturf

702 9824 0811
The Cutting Edge

Fertilizers, Herbicides and Pesticides
Grass Seed

Soil and Water Testing

Golf and Bowling Supplies

Line Marking Paint and Equipment
Spraying Equipment

Cylinder Grinding and Sharpening

Jason Stig
0419 432699

~
Greg Ford |./‘

Ly 8

FOUNTAINLINE S
. p culfure __ e
0413 547 987 Nufarm oo Natrakelp
Craig Wright N
0409 074 799 ?ASJTPN":JM_
Eerrnplels
Dave Honeysett >

0418 139 569
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IUPCRORASSE
DITCH WALLS

Protects coloured bowils.

With the ever increasing popularity of coloured bowls together with their cost, clubs need
to be aware of their responsibilty to protect their members bowls.

Using a soft long pile (19 mm) the product gives a cushion effect and will not show ding
marks as a result of hard drives. The Supergrasse ditch walls gives a natural turf
appearance without the maintenance and ensures bowl protection.

We can supply only or do the whole job for you. There is a 5 year manufacturer’s warranty.

Also Available:
NEW ERA RINK SCOREBOARD

+ Lightweight, zinc plated and white powder coated that ensures their resistance to rust.
* Advertisers’ panel to generate income.
* 3 year warranty.

REPLACEMENT NUMBERS

The numbers should fit most older boards. the size of the numbers
measure 100x150mm with the hole centres 73mm apart.

GREENMASTER BOWLS MAT

The greenmaster Bowls mat is a high-tec multi-layered
performance mat with superior non-skid, non-slip surfaces.

PO Box 335, Berry NSW 2535
Mobile - Keith Borland: 0418 411 245

AROUND THE GREENS €mail: ballindoch@optusnet.com.au

www.rinkpromotions.com.au



Associations

ACT REGION
by Mark Dagwell

Four ACT Greenkeepers attended the State week at Port Macquarie with results favouring the
opposition more than our guys. Our only success was Mark Dagwell and Anthony Maher making the
final in the Plate Pairs, a very UNLUCKY 8 was the difference between the two sides. A great week
was had by those who attended. The ACT squad would like to thank the NSWBGA committee for a
job well done.

Locally, a Greenkeepers bowls day was held on the 3rd May at Queanbeyan Bowling Club with 60
plus bowlers in attendance. The day was proudly sponsored by Living Turf. The winners for the day
were Sean Kiddey, Mark Dagwell and Peter Daley. Well done to Wade, Danny, and Tommy for hosting
the event and producing great greens.

ACT Greenkeepers have been experiencing a very dry Autumn with around 20mm of rain for the 3
months and above average temperatures. As we head into the winter months the roller doors stay
down with the heaters cranked to max until September. All Bowling greens have now gone into
dormancy.

At our last ACTBGA meeting it was proposed that the 2014 Federation Week be held in ACT in early
May pending approval from NSWBGA.

Northern Rivers Greenkeepers by Joshua Ryan

It is great to see the sun back out after what has felt like an eternity of wet weather. With the cooler
weather starting to creep in, things appear to be slowing down.

We had a Greenkeepers Day on the 19th March at the Nimbin Bowling Club. A great day was had by
all with the Ballina Cherry Street boys taking out 1st and 2nd place. Congratulations to Ray Nugent
and his volunteers for a wonderful day.

All the best to the guys heading down to Championship Week in Port Macquarie. I'm sure it will be a
fantastic week. Travel safe.

| would again like to wish a speedy recovery to those of us not doing so well. We hope you make a full
recovery and can't wait to see you back on the greens.

With most clubs having wrapped up there renovations | hope all went well. Good luck in the coming
months as we prepare for winter. All the best.

4 I
RBN Laser Levelling
Light weight laser levelling
& Fumigation Services
Alistair Me Arthur M: 0407 291 707
02 4940 8333 Tighes Hill 2297
& 4




Mid North Coast Report By Danny Knight

| should be reporting this month on what a great time | had at the bowls week in Port Macquarie.

| should, but | can't because Doofus here (my fault) told my wife last year that late May would be a
good time to book a week family holiday up at the Whitsundays. It was a beautiful, much-needed
holiday but was unfortunately on the exact week of Port Macquarie.

Just to rub a bit more salt in, our 2's pennant side that | play in, had our zone playoff date changed
and | missed that as well and received the news they got beaten. Oh well. At least we had three
representatives at Port who enjoyed the week, although being so close by, those numbers were a
little disappointing.

With the conference at Newcastle coming up and next year's Federation Week in Canberra, we need
to get as many numbers as possible to make these events attractive to our much needed sponsors.

Urunga will be hosting this years Mid North Coast Greenkeepers Bowls Carnival on Monday 12th
August. These are always good days and we invite any greenkeepers who would like to come along
for a catch up. You can ring Dave Waters 0422 855 541 or myself on 0408 240 682 as early as
possible to give us a chance to fit you in a team. We really encourage past greenkeepers to come
along and those who have been through unfortunate dealings such as being replaced by plastic
greens. We can lend a sympathic ear or a few laughs.

Cooler weather should be a sign of clear skies so let's pray that is the case this winter.

Cheers
Danny Knight

DISEASE CONTROL
TOOL BOX

PICK THE RIGHT TOOL FOR THE JOB
Choose OCP products for your
organic pest control solution

ecocarb®

Organsc Powdery Midew Control
7 day withhoiding period.

ecoprotector®

ORGANIC CROP PROTECTANTS PTY LTD NSWWA'SA  James (0408 025 139
iri' rm%&ugﬁwmm VIC/TAS Scott (488 717 515
"'“""'“' OLO/Nth NSW Andrew 0448 016 551
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Reps’ Reports

Mike Darlington
Living Turf
Tel: 0407 100 606

This report is a bit different to the usual as a lot of it is about me, and to say thank
you to everyone.

On the 8th May, | had a cardiac arrest and a heart attack, while playing touch
football. My heart stopped and so did |, no warning or pain or recollection.
The ambulance arrived in 12-13 minutes and | was shocked back into rhythm and life, with the help of
adrenalin. Before the ambulance arrived four fellow players, gave me continuous CPR and mouth to
mouth. | cannot thank them enough.

| had an angiogram and a stent put into my blocked artery that night, and have been told by many |
am very lucky to still be here today. | have another blockage to be cleared and that will be happening
late June. | expect to be back to my normal self, annoying everyone once again in July.

Something like this certainly makes one realise how dear, family and friends are, and makes one look
at life a little differently. The Greenkeeping family is one of a kind, and | would like to sincerely thank
everyone who has sent me get well messages, phone calls, cards and visited. | really appreciate it.

If anyone has the opportunity to undergo CPR training, please do it, as it can save someone, as |
have proved.l would like to thank Rob and all the staff at Living Turf for their support and well wishes.

A Sales Representative job must have a dangerous aspect as Simon Cooper has also been inill
health. | wish Simon a speedy recovery and my best wishes to all his girls.

Congratulations to the finalists in the recent Championships at Port Macquarie and | have been told it
was a very successful week. | hope the upcoming Seminar at Newcastle is as informative, enjoyable
and a big success as in previous years.Once again thank you to everyone who supported me, | will
be talking to you all very soon.

Craig Campbell

Globe Australia Pty Ltd

Professional Turf and Horticulture

0438 700 056 www.globeaustralia.com.au

At the time of writing this report, June 3, couch has well and truly gone into dormancy. Most greens
have had quite a difficult time with some very wet weather over the past week. Greens are wet, plenty
of wear and under terrible disease pressure. Along with these problems and Poa has started to
germinate.

Monument is the obvious answer for Poa control. Always remember to add a non-ionic surfactant.
This will give a 20% better efficacy of the chemical.

There are a number of other strategies to help in the management of greens during this difficult
period. One strategy which may not have been used in the past is the application of a soil penetrant
such as Dispatch, to help reduce pooling of surface water etc. in times of wet weather. Dispatch is a
patented technology which maximises irrigation and water efficiency.

The other point worth mentioning is the closure of Turftec. Turftec was once a substantial supplier to
the bowling green industry. This will create a substantial hole in the industry. The alternative to
Turftec Rollers will be the Smooth Roll. All parts will be available from your local Globe
representative.



Max Whatman Qg NUTURF

Tel: 0408 431688 SPECIALISTS PROVIDING SOLUTIONS

Good to see Ballina Bowls Club ripping their synthetic green up and replacing it with
Tiff Dwarf grass. Ballina Green Keeper Michael Anderson replanted late May with
outstanding results so far.

Gold Coast Greenkeepers held a successful bowls day at Mudgeeraba in May, with the
association organising a tour of Metricon Stadium before bowls that all enjoyed. The next bowls day in
June will be held at Brian Marshall's Beaudesert Bowls Club.

Brisbane and Sunshine Coast clubs are hoping for drier weather into June, July and August as the lead
up into winter has been relatively wet and overcast so far.

Noosa Heads Greenkeeper Ross Ward mentioned that the club will be gone in May 2015, with Coles who
own the land, subdividing the property and building shops. Where Noosa Heads BC goes to from here is
stillupinthe air.

Concrete Ditch Walls

Pre Cast Ditches Walls for your NEW or OLD Bowling Green
Quality workmanship Guaranteed
Enquire about our
Galvanised Steel Plinth (easy to fit and kind to the bowls)

Insertion Rubber (with combination of all three bowls rarely if ever rebound

Servicing Australia wide

AWFORD

ROCHESTER

Enquries to Jim Lawford
Lawford Engineering Co.
83 Victoria Street
ROCHESTER 3561

Ph 03 5484 1087

Fax: 03 5484 1917
Mobile: 0408 175 093
Web: www.gocities.com/lawfordengineering Email: lawfeng@bigpond.com
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Notices 9

Awards and \XYages Update

The new award name is: Registered and Licensed Club

Award 2012. Editor: John Flaherty
The following wages apply from 1st July 2012: Tel: 0402 572 021

Po Box 791
Turfcraftsman Wage Hourly rate ASHFIELD NSW 1800
Level 1 $648.00 $17.05 Email: flaro79@yahoo.co
Level 2 $670.20 $17.64
Level 3 $706.10 $18.58
Level 4 $750.40 $23.59
Management/Level 1 $823.30 $21.67 Visit our
Management/Level 2 $896.40 $23.59 website at
Apprentice www.nswgba.com.au
1st year $356.40 for more news and
2nd year $421.20 information for
3rd year $518.40
4th year $615.60 members.

More information, including a list of Modern Awards, is available
on the Fair Work Australia website at www.fwa.gov.au or the Fair
Work Australia Ombudsman at www.fairwork.gov.au.

Frequently Asked Questions: Awards & Pay Rates

What can | do if my take-home pay is lower than the modern award?

You can’t have your take-home pay reduced as a result of the commencement of the new Fair Work
System. Modern awards commenced on 1 January 2010, along with the new National Employment
Standards. The commencement of these new entitlements is not intended to result in employees
receiving a pay cut. If you believe your take-home pay has been cut, you can apply to Fair Work
Australia to make a ‘take home pay order’.

What is a take-home pay order?

A take-home pay order can preserve your existing rates of pay while you remain in the same job. It
can apply to wages and allowances, as well as incentive based payments and overtime. An order
can apply to an individual or a class of employees or outworkers who are in a similar position.

A take-home pay order can be made if:

0 A modern award applies to the employee or employees, and

0The employee or employees are in the same job as they were before the modern award
commenced, and

0The amount of the employees’ take-home pay for working the same sort of hours or the same sort of
work has been reduced, and

0 This reduction in take-home pay has occurred because of the commencement of the modern award.

Who can apply for a take-home pay order?

You or your union can apply to Fair Work Australia for a take-home pay order. In addition, a person
acting on your behalf or on behalf of a class of employees may apply. An application for a take-home
pay order can also be made by an organisation representing outworkers on behalf of those
outworkers.
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Maxwell & Kemp Pty. Ltd.

Web: www.maxwellkemp.com.au
Email: admin@maxwellkemp.com.au

Phone: (02) 9792 3341 Fax: (02) 9792 1015

= ;
@ER Bayer Environmental Science
PATON @ LY

FERTILIZERS

BMS syng'enta

STANDARD
GOLFe=a=s

AGRHEM

NSW Sales & Technical Staff
Chris Blagg 0419 646 024
Peter George 0432 121 495

Warehouse & Distribution Enquiries
Bill Spears 0417 892 954

For Reliable Advice & Service & Distribution of Quality Materials




